SUMMARY RECORD

ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL

INTERNATIONAL AMATEUR RADIO UNION

Meeting in San Marino, 16 November 2002

1.
The Administrative Council of the International Amateur Radio Union convened in formal session at 1400 local time Saturday, 16 November 2002 at Casa San Giuseppe, Valdragone, San Marino, with President Larry E. Price, W4RA, in the Chair, for the sole purpose of considering any matters arising from the Region 1 Conference that had concluded its business on the previous day. Also present were the following members: David A. Wardlaw, VK3ADW, Vice President; David Sumner, K1ZZ, Secretary; Lou van de Nadort, PA0LOU, Chairman, and Tim Hughes, G3GVV, Secretary, IARU Region 1; Frank M. Butler, Jr., W4RH, past Executive Committee member, representing IARU Region 2; and Fred Johnson, ZL2AMJ, Chairman, and Peter Naish, VK2BPN, Director, IARU Region 3. At the invitation of the Council, Region 1 Director and Chairman-elect Ole Garpestad, LA2RR, and Region 3 Director K. C. Selvadurai, 9V1UV, were also present as observers. Paul Rinaldo, W4RI, was present as recording secretary on behalf of the International Secretariat.

2.
The Region 1 representatives and observer confirmed that in their view there were no matters arising from the conference that required the urgent attention of the Council. However, Mr. Garpestad commented that, as the Region 2 representatives to the Guatemala City meeting had observed at that time, it is difficult to review conference actions in detail so soon after a conference has concluded.

3.
Mr. Johnson requested an update on Conference Preparatory Meeting (CPM) documents dealing with the 7 MHz issue, Agenda item 1.23, that had been distributed by the ITU since the Region 1 Conference had discussed the matter. The CPM was to open in Geneva on the following Monday. Mr. Price led a discussion of what was known about the documents that had been submitted by administrations and Sector members. There were 174 contributed papers to which numbers had been assigned, but not all were yet available.

4.
At the invitation of the Chair, Mr. van de Nadort began a round of closing remarks. He observed that with one exception, he had attended every meeting of the Administrative Council since its formation in 1983 and that this would be his last meeting as a member. He expressed the view that further changes to the IARU Constitution were desirable and the hope that WRC-03 would be a success. Mr. Hughes, who was also attending his last meeting as a member of the Council, endorsed Mr. van de Nadort’s comments with regard to the Constitution and said he hoped the IARU would find ways to improve communication with individual radio amateurs so they would better understand the immense amount of work that the IARU is doing on their behalf.

6.
All others present made closing remarks. There being no further business, the Chair declared the meeting adjourned at 1458.

Respectfully submitted,

David Sumner, K1ZZ

Secretary
